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In the city and from city to villages the main means of 
transportation is small route vans. In the remote areas you 
can ride in a pickup taxi to some villages. However, for our 
pastors and missionaries their main mode of transportation 
is, for the fortunate ones a motorcycle, and for others “Push 
bikes.” However, some of the pastors do not have bicycles 
and walk to and from the churches. Pastors Matola, 
Chisambi, and Chagwammbale walk 20 miles to hold 
services then walk 20 miles back home. This month we 
were able to send the money to buy 18 new bicycles. The 
photo to the right is of Pastors Chifundo Max, Moyo 
Mabuka, and Frank Anadu with their new “Push Bikes.” 

While Covid-19 shutdowns, prices for seed, food, and living expenses increasing 
dramatically the churches are also dealing with drought and crop failures as seen in the 
first photo below. But again God has provided and we were able to send money to buy 
food that will be distributed to the church members to help them in this time of need and 
at the same time have an open door to preach the Gospel. 

 

Another blessing is seeing some of the students complete their seminary training and 
graduate. It is wonderful to see this brother’s wife standing with her husband to support 
him in his ministry. Upon graduation the church where they will pastor request their 
ordination. Then they go forth to start new churches like the Nkhanzi church seen in the 
last picture. This new church is still meeting under a tree until they can build a building. 

 

 

 



Please pray for the Malawi outreach. There are missionaries that need $125.00 per 
month monthly support. There is a need for one time offerings to buy bicycles, and help 
them build buildings for the churches to meet in. 

Thank you for your prayers, monthly support! 

The Missionaries, Pastors, and churches of Malawi 


